BOARD MEETING – ASHLAND UNIVERSITY SPRING SEMINAR-DOUBLETREE BY HILTON, WORTHINGTON, OH APRIL 22, 2014

President Joanne Regis welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 6:49 p.m. 

ATTENDEES:
Joanne Regis, President, Martins Ferry
Joy Bedard, Vice President, Grove City

Marcia Soos, Treasurer, Shadyside

Janice Speicher, Secretary, Dublin


June Allison, SW rep, Yellow Springs
Kathy Kaluger, SE rep, St. Clairsville

Carol Brookhart, NW rep, Coldwater

Joyce Remec, Educ. Committee Chair, Richfield

Absent:  Katie Enovitch, NE rep, Boston Heights, Molly Schwartz, CE rep, Pickerington and Angie Zeleznik, Past President, Independence

OLD BUSINESS:

Secretary Janice Speicher presented the board meeting minutes from September 18, 2013.    

The 2014-2015 directories are finished and will be distributed.  The website domain was renewed for two years.
Treasurer Marcia Soos presented the treasurer’s report dated April 23, 2014 with an ending balance of $57,694.12.  The education fund balance is $8175.84.  

Education Chair Joyce Remec gave the education committee report.  Everything is ready for the conference.  The education committee decided on mugs as the gifts for the banquet and Joyce ordered 105.  Upcoming conferences:  September 4, 2014 and September 5, 2014 at the Doubletree; April 16, 2015 and April 17, 2015 at the Hampton Inn and Microtel Inn in St. Clairsville; October 15, 2015 and October 16, 2015 at the Doubletree.

Joyce stated Karen Goaziou (Put-in-Bay) and Kathleen Cole (North Olmstead) expressed interest in serving on the education committee and needs the board’s approval.  The board approved the new education committee members.  
NEW BUSINESS:

The 2014 fall conference is at the Doubletree September 4, 2014 and September 5, 2014.  

There are no new legislative updates to be discussed at tomorrow’s business meeting.

The 2015 spring conference in St. Clairsville will be at two hotels that share the same parking lot.  The Hampton Inn is $129.00/night and the Microtel is $99.00/night.  Discussed including a prison tour as part of the conference.

The life membership listing was discussed, as a member had requested a name be removed from the list.  The name is listed according to the by-law requirements, so no change was proposed.

An inquiry regarding making a list available of mayor’s courts, population, salaries of the police chief, police officers and police/mayor’s court clerk was discussed.  No action was taken to provide this list; interested parties can inquire with the individual municipality.

Members who earn their initial certification receive their pin and then their rocker when recertified.
Sugar Grove and West Millgrove Mayor’s courts closed.

The board discussed creating a guideline/manual for officers regarding the duties of each office.  This will be discussed further at the next meeting.  
The next board meeting is Friday, July 18, 2014 at Dublin Mayor’s Court, 6565 Commerce Parkway, Dublin, OH 43017 at 10:00 a.m. 

Marcia Soos motioned to adjourn the meeting with a second from Kathy Kaluger.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m. to prepare conference packets.

Respectfully submitted,

Janice Speicher 

Secretary

